
Its' time to start getting into the Holiday Spirit....here's a little help to get you 

started! 

http://www.flixxy.com/kids-lip-syncing-a-wonderful-christmas-song.htm  

***************************************************************** 

13 November 2013 

Dear TO ALL THE JMAX COMPUTER FOLKS, 

Pat Worden (lucretiaborgia1@comcast.net) has sent you a Jacquie Lawson e-card. If you 

haven't heard of us, you'll be pleasantly surprised! Our e-cards are known for their artistry 

and gentle humour. 

You can view your card here. 

******************************************************************* 

The Villages Computer Club will meet at 1 p.m. Friday Nov 15th  at La Hacienda Recreation 

Center. 

The program will feature a presentation on " Navigating Windows 8 the Modern Way” by John 

Campbell. 

This presentation will focus on using Windows 8 features, the tiles, apps, the Microsoft Store, 

etc. 

Following the presentation will be refreshments, door prizes and a problem solving session. 

If you have a computer problem you can't resolve, fill out the troubleshooting request form found 

atthevillagescomputerclub.com and bring it to the meeting. Forms are also available at the 

meeting.  Ask for one when you pick up your door prize ticket. 

Guests are always welcome, please bring your village ID card. For information or to sign up to 

be on the VCC email list, visit the website or email Paul Rabenold at TVCC.Pres@gmail.com 

thevillagescomputerclub.com 

Sent from my iPad - Paul Rabenold 

************************************************************************* 

 

New Traffic Pattern - HEADS UP VILLAGERS! 

  

An “All-Way” stop sign has been added to the intersection of Mulberry Lane 
and Belle Meade Circle near Hwy 42 in the Marion County portion of The 



Villages.  There is currently an advance warning signal present to notify 
drivers of the traffic changes.  Please use caution when navigating this area. 

  

This is now a four way stop intersection, but watch out because many of those 
coming off of CR 42 are failing to stop, and those automobiles and golf carts 
coming North on Belle Meade are also seem to forgetting to stop.  

  

Remember that golf carts as well as automobiles are to come to a full 
stop before going through the intersection. 

  

It is expected that the Marion County Sheriff’s office will periodically have 
officers monitoring the intersection and issuing citations if drivers fail to come 
to a full stop before going through the intersection. 

*************************************** 

Correction: On 11/14/2013 Newsletter the tip was sent out from David Pogues  Tips for web pages.  
#1 stated using Shift key + spacebar to move up and down on a web page.  Sorry about that, my 
experience shows no need for using Shift key.  Just Space 1X will move down 1 page, Space 2Xs will 
move down 2 pages, Space 3Xs will back up 1 page. 
*******************************************************************************  

Help:  hyperlinks in emails I receive are not blue and they don't go anywhere. 
  
Sometimes folks copy a URL(web address) into the text of a message but it doesn't turn blue and it 
doesn't have a blue line under it and therefore it's not a hyperlink.  If they just type the URL such as 
 www.hp.com ,  all one has to do who receives this link is to highlight the URL and rightclick the it and 
select Insert Hyperlink from the drop down menu. Then it turns blue and has a blue line under it.  If you 
doubleclick this it should go to the URL. 
  
Here's more info. 

  
Hyperlinks pasted into text of OE email does not become blue-underlined links 

1. Click the place in the message where you want the hyperlink or Web page text to 
appear.  

2. Click Insert  on the top menu bar, click Hyperlink.   
3. Copy the hyperlink into the hyperlink box and click insert.  
4. If you cannot select the Hyperlink menu command, make sure HTML formatting 

is turned on by clicking the Format menu in the message window and then 
clicking Rich Text (HTML). A black dot appears by the command when it is 
selected.  

***************************************************************************** 

Forgotten Administrator Password 
 
The Hassle: I forgot the password I use to log on as administrator. Now I can't do monthly maintenance, 
such as dumping useless programs on my home computer.  



 
The Fix: You have a few ways to retrieve your administrator password. Kelly Theriot's method is free, but 
it's tricky and certain to make you dizzy. The Login Recovery site will do the dirty work for free, but it takes 
two days (if you pay a $20 fee, the job gets done in 10 minutes). Your best bet is to spring for NT Access, 
a $70 app from Sunbelt Software. Next time, write the password on a sticky note. (Just kidding.) 
 
Here are two articles that may help: 
 
http://www.pcworld.com/article/132086-12/how_to_survive_the_worst_pc_disasters.html 

 

http://www.pcworld.com/article/136677-2/how_to_recover_almost_anything.html  

 ********************************************************* 

 

MAKE A PASSWORD RESET DISKETTE FOR XP 

 

If your computer isn't connected to a network, or it's connected to a peer-to-peer network (in MS-

speak a "workgroup"), here's how you start the Forgotten Password Wizard: 

 

 

Make sure you have a disk or flash drive handy. Log on normally.  

Click start | Control Panel | User Accounts. Click on your account, then click Prevent A 

Forgotten Password. ( In Win 7 click Create a password reset disk on the left column) 

The Forgotten Password Wizard kicks in. Follow the instructions and you'll end up with a 

Password Reset Disk.  

If your computer is connected to a Big Corporate Network (a "domain"):  

Make sure you have a disk or flash drive  handy.  

Log on normally to your local computer.  

Hit Ctrl+Alt+Del.  

Click Change Password.  

Click Backup.  

The Forgotten Password Wizard starts and steps you through creating a Password Reset Disk.  

 

In Windows XP you can normally remove the logon password by doing the following: 

 

1. Click Start, click Control Panel, and then double-click User Accounts. 

2. Click the user account. 

3. Click "Remove my password". 

4. Type the password in the "Type your current password" box, and then click Remove 

Password. 

 

If this doesn't work then try this: 

 

1. Go to Control Panel. 

2. Click on Administrative Tools. 

3. Select Local Security Settings. 

4. Click on Minimum Password Length. 

5. Reduce it to 0.  (This is no password required.) 



6. Go to User Account in Control Panel.  Click on your account and then 

click on Remove My Password.  

This will disable the password feature. 

********************************************************************* 

Passwords  

It is becoming more and more important that you use STRONG passwords.  In 
addition, I strongly suggest that you NOT store that password.  There are 
computers running to capture your passwords many of them running from 
prisons.  A simple password can be located by such programs within a few 
hours. 

  

To create a STRONG password it should be at least 8 characters long and 
contain: 

 one or more Capitol letters (not necessarily the first letter),  

one or more lower case letters, 

one or more numbers, and  

one or more symbols 

  

To make it easy to create such, try using a pass phrase. This is a phrase that is 
easy to remember but NOT one of Chaucers tales that can be found in any 
dictionary. Rather a phrase that is familiar to you.   Example: the SAT was a 
real pain 2011! = tsA2twa0r1p1!  

      Of course, you must write these down someplace, but do NOT save this as a 
password file and do not paste them on the front of your computer. 

******************************************************************** 

Security  Use strong passwords that combine upper- and lowercase letters, numbers, and 

symbols. Weak passwords don't mix these elements. Strong password: Y6dh!et5. Weak 

password: House27. Use a strong password and write it down in a place where no one would 

think of looking…but only if you can remember where you wrote it. Do NOT store passwords on 

your computer unless you use a special program designed for that purpose. 

 

There are different passwords for different purposes. 

1. A password that is required to OPEN your computer is called a PowerUP password. 



2. A password that allows one to access a particular Users Account 
3. A password that allows one to access their email account 

These should be totally different passwords, never the same for all 

******************************************************************** 

Passwords 

What is a STRONG password and how to create one.  Also, test to see if the passwords you use 

are STRONG or WEAK.   

http://www.microsoft.com/protect/yourself/password/checker.mspx 

****************************************************************** 

Password Protect Folders 

 

1. Rightclick START and click Explore to bring up the list of folders in your computer. 

2. Scroll down to the Documents and Settings folder. Click the + sign by it. 

3. Scroll down to YOUR user folder, if you're the only user, then scroll down just to 
USER folder (not ALL users). 

4. Rightclick the folder containing the files you wish to password protect, in Your User 
folders and select Properties. 

5. Click the Sharing tab and place a check in the box "Keep Folders Private". 

6. Click Apply. 

************************************************************************* 

Scandisk or Error Checking 

Q. Where is Scandisk? 

A.  If you're using XP, you won't see the word Scandisk.  On XP it's called Error-
checking. 

1. Doubleclick  My Computer on the desktop. 

2.Rightclick the C: drive and  select Properties.  



3.On the screen that comes up with the hard drive space "pie"  click Tools 

4. You'll see Error-checking, Defrag and Backup. Error-checking is the old Scandisk 
program. It checks the hard drive looking for bad clusters,etc. 

Note: it takes a long time to run this program and you can't just click it and have it run. 
When you click Error-checking, a message pops up telling you that it can't run it now 
and would you like to schedule it to be run the next time you start your computer.  
Answer Yes...then if you want to run it now, restart your computer.  It may take a couple 
of hours or longer depending upon the size of your hard drive. 

********************************************************************************** 

Drive Labeling 

 

The default of Windows is to name drives by assigning letters of the alphabet to them as they are 

created.  The main hard drive is usually named the C: drive. You do not have to leave them as 

just letters C:, D:, F:, G:, etc.  You may name them. 

 

1.     Doubleclick My Computer on the desktop. 
2.     Rightclick the drive to which you would like to add a label. 
3.     Select Properties. 
4.     In the text window near the top of the General tab, type the label for that drive. 

(example: My F: drive is named Jmax) 
5.     Click Apply and Ok. Now when you rightclick Start and select Explore and go to your 

drive you’ll see the letter but you’ll also see the label you gave it in front of the letter. 
 

Note:  Drives with FAT formatting may only use 11 characters. Those with NTFS formatting 

may use up to 32 characters in the label. 

 

Note 2: To see if your drive is formatted with FAT or NTFS, rightclick the drive and select 

properties.  Near the top of that screen is File System and it will say NTFS if your drive is 

formatted as NTFS. 

 

Note:3  The CD/DVD Drive cannot be labeled as stated above. See below 

 

Changing CD/DVD Drive letter 

  

The CD/DVD drive does not have the RENAME option.   

1. Click Start>Run and type "diskmgmt.msc".  
2.Find the CD-ROM drive (D), right-click on it, and select "Change drive letter and 
paths".  
3. Click the Remove button.  
4. Now right-click on the hard drive partition (E) and select "Change drive letter and 
paths", click "Change", and set it to D.  
5.Go back to the CD-ROM drive and open the Change Drive Letter window again.  



6. Now click Add and choose E for the new drive letter. 
 

****************************************************************** 

For golfers.   This is from a 1992 bootleg concert, John Denver singing a parody of "16 

Tons" called "18 Holes." It has never been released. This should be the national golfers 

theme song.  
   

John Denver live - 18 Holes (1992, Subtitled) 

************************************************************************** 

  

  
 

JmaxJmaxJmaxJmax  

Jmax's Website   http://www.jmaxbits.com/ 
Jmax Bits Newsletter is now posted each Monday & Thursday on the website. 
You have the option for a .pdf or a .rtf file. 
 
1.For help with a computer problem, put HELP in the subject line and give me info 
about the computer you're using, if you know it.  
 
2.To view or print Jmax Bits Good Services List in the Villages area, click link 
www.jmaxbits.com 
 
3. To sign up for the non-computer newsletter, send an email to 
VLGSClassifieds@aol.com. Put SUBSCRIBE in the subject line. To send an Ad, 
place AD in the subject line. 
 
4. The Villages Computer Club's web page: Click here: Welcome To The Villages 
Computer Club 
To add your name to the VCC announcements list, send email to TheVCC-
subscribe@yahoogroups.com 
 

5. Fred Benson's website www.thevillagescomputerbasics.com  
 


